Treasurer’s Report

In the financial year of 2010/11 we have made a loss of £1303.63. The majority of this deficit is due to the fact that there was a greater amount of funds spent on trophies been shown in this financial year that was late from the previous financial year. We have also had to support both the junior squad’s trips to the inter-regional event in Kettering.

The Junior Championships in Kettering are becoming one of our biggest outlays every year as we support and continue to develop the Juniors in the South West.

The SW Championships again made a profit after all the costs had been paid. The Vets tournament again made a small loss after all costs but continues to be a very important and worthwhile event for all ages of the sport.

The junior grant from Volleyball England was £1800 for the year down from approximately £2600 due to financial restraints from the EVA. The entire grant was again claimed thanks to the fantastic work done by the Junior Development Managers for both the Boys and Girls Squad in ensuring that all forms were completed and returned to Volleyball England on time. 

Monies relating to the SW league for both entries and player registration during the year were all received thanks again to the organisation of Rachel Swindell. 

Junior competitions this year have again been well represented and I thank all organisers for ensuring that the money for entry has arrived promptly. The Junior Squads accounts again show how important it is that we receive the Grant from Volleyball England to balance the accounts. 

The accounts also show a grant received from the Volleyball England to support and subsidise the running of Level 2 coaching course. This grant was for £1000. 

Thanks again to everyone that supports the continued time and effort into volleyball in the South West.

Regards, Jonathan Ward

Treasurer SWVA
